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 ORDINANCE NO. 2010-10-087 
 

 
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO EXECUTE AN AGREEMENT WITH 
LOCAL 1147 OF THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF FIRE FIGHTERS FOR 

THE TERM BEGINNING JULY 1, 2010, THROUGH JUNE 30, 2011 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the duly authorized representatives of the City of 
Urbana in good faith have negotiated a one-year collective 
bargaining agreement (“Agreement”) with Local No. 1147 of the 
International Association of Fire Fighters (“IAFF”) concerning 
wages, hours, terms, and other conditions of employment for the 
term of July 1, 2010, through June 30, 2011; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Agreement has been lawfully and properly 
ratified by the membership of IAFF Local No. 1147; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Mayor and City Council find that the best 
interests of the City are served by executing the Agreement. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED by the Mayor and the City 
Council of the City of Urbana, Champaign County, Illinois, as 
follows: 
 
Section 1.   
 
That the collective bargaining agreement between the City of 
Urbana and IAFF Local No. 1147, in substantially the form of the 
copy of said Agreement attached hereto and hereby incorporated 
by reference, be and the same is hereby authorized and approved. 
 
Section 2.   
 
That the Mayor of the City of Urbana, Illinois, be and the same 
is hereby authorized to execute and deliver and the City Clerk 
of the City of Urbana, Illinois, be and the same is authorized 
to attest to said execution of said Agreement as so authorized 
and approved for and on behalf of the City of Urbana, Illinois. 
 
Section 3.   
 
This Ordinance is hereby passed by the affirmative vote, the 
“ayes” and “nays” being called, of a majority of the members of 
the Council of the City of Urbana, Illinois, at a meeting of said 
Council. 
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PASSED BY THE CITY COUNCIL this ____ day of ___________, ________. 
 
AYES: 
 
NAYS: 
 
ABSENT: 
 
ABSTAINED: 
 
       ____________________________ 
       Phyllis D. Clark, City Clerk 
 
 
APPROVED BY THE MAYOR this ____ day of ___________, ________. 
 
 
            
      ____________________________ 
      Laurel Lunt Prussing, Mayor 
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